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DRAFT - 10/26/06
                                                               FINAL – 11/02/06  
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

October 12, 2006 
 

	Introduction          1.
	The meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:45 p.m. with President Maria E. Saénz presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex, 4950 McNutt in Sunland Park, New Mexico. 

	Roll Call            
	Board Members present were Mr. Charles Gonnell, Mrs. Manuela Huerta, Mr. Andrew Moralez, Ms. Maria E. Saénz and Mrs. Jennifer Viramontes.   

	Pledge &              2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. The mission statement was read by Mr. Salcedo.  

	Supt.'s Report       3.
 
	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.  Superintendent’s Report –
Supt. Haugen congratulated Mr. Ruiloba for the first G.I.S.D. newsletter.  The students from the District Leadership Council and the Trenches committee members will be participating in giving the newsletter a name.  

The Doña Ana County Commissioners will meet on October 24, 2006 at 9:00.  Sheriff Garrison will address the SRO program as part of their agenda. 

Supt. Haugen informed the Board that on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday he and Ms. Lozano will be making presentations on the Alternative Governance Plan at each of the three of the middle schools.  There will be a follow up meeting on the 30th to get the input on what the plan should be.  The results will be presented at the November 16th school board meeting and then to be sent to the Public Education Department for approval.
Meetings between the union and the collective bargaining committee have concluded.  A special workshop meeting needs to be set up possibly November 11th.  
November 6th at 1:30 p.m. Secretary Garcia and personnel from Rural Revitalization will be at Anthony Elementary for a presentation and celebration.  
  

	Board President’s Report 
	B. Ms. Saénz said that the safety issue is such a big problem especially with the high schools.  She said that it looks like more money needs to be set aside to address this problem.  Ms. Saénz thanked Mr. Ruiloba for the newsletter and suggested looking into translating it.  



	Board                 

Members
	C.  Board Members
   Mrs. Viramontes said she had attended a CIT meeting at STMS.  She said everything seems to be working well.  
   Mrs. Huerta thanked Mr. Ruiloba for the good job with the newsletter.  She also spoke about the problem with bullying that sometimes gets out of hand and creates an even bigger problem.  
        Mr. Gonnell attended a meeting of the Chaparral Health Council.  The Council expressed their concerns over student safety, particularly with incidents that have happened elsewhere.  Alarms systems are currently being updated to make sure that they all work.  He said that everyone needs to be aware of locked gates and doors at the campuses.    
      Mr. Moralez said that the newsletter was a great way of communicating with everyone.  He was concerned with safety issues at the campuses, particularly problems with bullying.  He said he had received a few calls regarding the student drop off for STHS and asked Bobby Salcedo if he could speak on that a bit more from his perspective.  Mr. Moralez had a meeting with the president of DACC and was very pleased at what she had to say about Mr. Haugen and the dual credit program.  Mr. Moralez spoke of the lack of books at the J. Paul Taylor Center run by C.Y.F.D., which he shared with Mr. Haugen to see if we could possibly donate some books to help them out.  

	Student Rep.
	D.  Student Representative –   Bobby Salcedo reported on some of the items they had discussed at the DLC meeting specifically different ways to motivate students when taking tests.  He thanked everyone for the great job being done at CHS there he learned a lot during the tour.  He spoke about the student drop-off at STHS, which is frustrating and a safety issue.  Bobby suggested maybe opening another entrance would alleviate some of the problem.  

	Personnel Report
	E.  Mr. Haugen informed the Board that the personnel report was included for their information and no action was required.

	Modification        4.  of the Agenda
	 Mr. Gonnell moved to approve the agenda without any modifications.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Consent                5. Agenda
	Mr. Gonnell moved to approve the consent agenda as presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

	Open Forum        6.
	Open Forum  - none 

	                         7.
PSCOC Award 

For GHS 
	Action Items

A.    Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the amendments made to the PSCOC Award for GHS in the amount of $5,787,573.00.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  

	                         8.
Recommendations
From the HS Math

Meeting
	Discussion Items 

A.  Math teachers from the high schools met with staff from NMSU and DACC to discuss math courses for high school students.  Changes are needed in order to align the math requirements with the EPSS and the PED requirements.  Adopting Math Connections and Interactive Math Program (IMP).  Professional development would be provided to the teachers to support the transition.  Progress measures would be done through the COMPASS test for all high school juniors and high school math teachers would also take the test.  Increase the students scoring at 175 or above on the NMHSCE and the ACT scores in mathematics. Another recommendation was to add a fourth year of mandated math.  

	School Security Systems
	B. Mr. Gonnell is working with Mr. Vigil on the school security systems.  Most of the systems need to be worked on to be in good working condition.  Gates not being locked are creating a problem for staff trying to maintain security.  Keeping them closed and having staff and visitors going through one main entrance with guests checking in with the front desk was the recommendation.  The cooperation of the employees is needed in order for the security of the school to work.  Mr. Gonnell said that some of the doors are being blocked with a rock and that defeats the purpose of locking the doors.  

	Atlantic Philanthropies Grant  and Project Sail
	C. Ms. Lozano spoke briefly about the Atlantic Philanthropies Grant which focuses on the middle schools.  New Mexico Integrated Service in Schools Initiative, NMISSI, which is a Gadsden Middle School Project along with the NM Community Foundation, focuses on students and family health, extended days, incorporating visual and performing arts.   Project SAIL (Student Achievement through Incentives and Leadership) is a grant that is funded through the U.S. Department of Education.  Both of these grants, if awarded, will  be used in 2007-2008.  

	Future Agenda 

Items 
	D.  Don Williams of the Arizona SBA, who is assisting us with the School Board Policies, suggested placing something at the end of the agenda so that if there is an item that needs to be placed on the next agenda it could be discussed and placed during the current meeting.  

	9.

Closed Session  
	Mr. Moralez motioned to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to NMSA 1978, 10-15-1, H-2  to discuss personnel actions, pending litigation, collective bargaining and Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss Purchase of Land.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 7:15 p.m.   

	10.

Reconvene 

in Open Session 
	Mr. Morales motioned to reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:39 p.m.

	Adjourned 
	Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:40 p.m.                        
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